SAAESD Agenda Brief
September 14, 2009
Agenda Item: Administrative Heads Revised Proposal for PBD Membership
Presenter: Nancy Cox and Eric Young
Background Information:

The following email was sent on August 12 from Ian Maw on behalf of Wendy Wintersteen, Administrative Heads Section Chair (AHS), to the chairs and chair-elects of all the COP’s.  This will be discussed during Ian’s report at the ESS business meeting and the directors will be asked for their opinion on the AHS’s new proposal.

Folks, 

Wendy Wintersteen, Chair of AHS has asked that I forward to you the message below.  We are sending this to the chairs and chair-elects of each of the COPs. Please note that we request responses by 15 October sent to both Wendy and me.  Thank you.

Hope you summer is going well!

To:  Joint COPs

From: Wendy Wintersteen, AHS Chair

Representatives of the Executive Committee and the Organizational Review Committee of the Administrative Heads Section (AHS) assembled in Minneapolis on July 29, 2009.  They reviewed the failed Board on Agriculture Assembly (BAA) vote to change the Rules of Operation of the BAA.  Passage of this vote would have changed membership on the Policy Board of Directors (PBD) and its two standing committees.  

The assembled administrative heads reached consensus on several points: 

· Organizational change, particularly in the context of effective representation of the land grant system by the BAA, must remain a high priority for the AHS.
· There are multiple opportunities, not requiring changes in the Rules of Operation, for the AHS to provide more effective leadership of the organization.
· Future consideration of  changes to the Rules of Operation should focus on adding the Chairs of the Budget and Advocacy Committee and the Farm Bill Committee as voting members of the PBD.  Proposals to reduce committee membership for any section or board should be put aside.
· This strategy should be considered during the AHS meetings at APLU in November.
· Similarly, the sections and other APLU entities will be informed of the AHS plans, with time and opportunity provided for debate and deliberation.

The proposal to add the two standing committee chairs to the Policy Board of Directors is justified on the basis of enhancing communications and impact of the BAA.  Much of the work of the organization is conducted through these committees, and in the case of the Budget and Advocacy Committee, they are responsible for a large fraction of the financial resources.  The change in membership will strengthen the voice of the Policy Board of Directors in directing and guiding the committees.  

The AHS would like to hear from each of the COPs regarding the AHS’s analysis and proposal to add the two standing committee chairs as voting members of the PBDs.  It is important that we do so. Please send me your feedback (with a copy to Ian) no later than October 15 so we can have it as preparation for the APLU meeting in November.  

Thank you.

Action Requested:

None, information only


